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comments section below and I’ll fix it.

Speaker: Ladies and gentlemen, please stand on your feet and greet Dr. David
Martin. (Applause)

David Martin: Thank you very much. Mikki (Willis), you would you stand up,
please? Many of you know me because of the work and the brilliance of this
man and his team. And well, that’s interesting. What you don’t know, is the
speech that I’m about to give is because this man is not just behind the
camera. He’s actually a brother. And what he did to me a few months ago was
he called me and he said, “You know what?” He goes, “You presented all the
facts. You’ve been out there in front of this thing before it was a thing.”
And he goes, “But there’s something missing. And there’s something that’s
missing is your humanity. What happens when I sit close to you is one thing.
And what happens when you’re on a stage or on a camera in an interview is a
different thing.” And he goes, “You need to bring the man into this
presentation.” So the presentation that you’re hearing today is because I
have a brother who holds me accountable. Mikki, Thank you. (Applause)

COVID-19 and SARS COv2 was a coup d’etat. And let me be precise about what I
mean by that. Sedition in the United States is actually defined very simply,
by when any act is done by a conspiring party or group of parties, that its
intent is to disrupt or interrupt or overtake the government of a state or a
country. And under 18 US Code, the act of sedition was in fact, a coup d’etat
to ensure that there would not be a democracy in 2018. Okay, and I’m going to
present across the next few minutes the evidence of that. And I’m going to
end my presentation with a challenge to you. Because during my presentation,
the 30 minutes that I have, is going to cost two children their life because
of the inaction of every attorney general in America, because of the inaction
of every US attorney, and because of the inaction of every governor in this
country. But my grandfather said, Never attribute to malevolence what is
ignorance. So in the next 30 minutes, I’m giving every elected official the
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opportunity to do the right thing. And after 30 minutes, I’m not going to
give them that opportunity again. (Applause) So you got Mr. Nice Guy for 30
minutes.

Next. Now, most of you don’t know the details of all of the elements. And the
good news is I’m going to flip through these slides very quickly because the
end of the story is the important part of the story. But for those of you who
don’t know, COVID is a direct result of HIV Inc. HIV Inc. was founded in
1984. Anthony Fauci was the chief architect of HIV Inc. And his goal was to
use sexuality, and specifically homosexuality, as a way to indoctrinate
humanity into the acceptance of a universal vaccine mandate. Now,
interestingly enough, most of us didn’t take the bait. And the reason we
didn’t is because we didn’t live the lifestyles that were associated with HIV
in 1984. But cunningly, by 1986, Anthony Fauci and his team at NIAID
(National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases) and his minions at
the CDC had convinced each and every one of us that maybe we’ve been in a car
accident, maybe we would get a transfusion, and maybe we would get AIDS,
which was the justification for a universal HIV vaccine in 1984. It’s gonna
get nasty because I’m going to show you some real images from 1984 just to
let you see that what I’m saying is not my imagination.

But in 1984, something happened. People realized that to accept a universal
vaccine, we needed to create a liability shield for the manufacturers of
those vaccines. And from 1984 to 1986. We actually built the first-ever
product immunity in the United States, which allowed manufacturers to kill
people with intent. And you heard what I just said, kill people with intent.
Anthony Fauci was quoted himself as saying that the ultimate killer of
pharmaceutical interventions with vaccines was the smallpox vaccine, which
killed one in every 100,000 and injured or maimed one in every 10,000. Did
you hear what I just said? Killed one in 100,000, maimed one in 10,000. And
that was something that he thought he could turn into a universal vaccine for
HIV in 1986. I don’t know what an acceptable death rate is for you people.
But an acceptable death rate for any product, anywhere in the history of
humanity in my definition, is zero! (Applause)

But then, a little dirty secret came along. Somebody at the NIH (National
Institutes of Health) said, “Hey, Tony, Cool your jets baby. We have this
drug called AZT. And we don’t want a vaccine too quickly. We want to kill
people with AIDS with AZT. So let’s run the clock on it in the state of North
Carolina…”. By the way, if you’re from North Carolina, or you’ve done
anything in North Carolina, you got tar on your heels and blood on your
hands. Because the state of North Carolina since 1986 has been brought to you
by HIV Inc.



That’s a bummer. I think I just lost the elected officials in North Carolina.
Shoot. I couldn’t even make it through a presentation.

UNC-Chapel Hill began the weaponization of Coronavirus in 1986. But by 1996
Anthony Fauci had a little plan. Coronavirus, as a model, has a very
interesting set of attractive attributes, which include this very interesting
thing called a spike protein and a couple of other binding sites where the
virus allegedly binds to the outside of the cell. And it turns out that Ralph
Baric (a professor) at the University of North Carolina Chapel Hill, was the
very first person to figure out how to take a pathogen, which used to be an
infection of the gut, gastroenteritis. For over 30 years Coronavirus was
gastroenteritis. But Ralph Baric figured out how to weaponize it and not
weaponize the virus, weaponize the spike protein. And he was the one that
figured out how to make a thing that used to hit your gut, hit your heart.
That was gain of function ladies and gentlemen, the thing that we never did,
allegedly. He did it! And in 1996, he received a grant and then a series of
grants in 1999, by Anthony Fauci to actually weaponize the Coronavirus spike
protein so it could be used as a vaccine vector with the idea that it would
be the next HIV vaccine.

That’s when I started watching this. I’ve been a locust-eating prophet in the
wilderness. (Laughter) Because my first briefing on this was in 1999. My
first intelligence briefing on this was in 2003, in a published document that
I have sitting on my desk to remind me that sometimes being right isn’t as
good as being effective. Turns out I was right in 2003. And unfortunately, I
wasn’t effective.

But Fauci ran into another problem. And in 1999 to 2002, and patented by the
University of North Carolina Chapel Hill, and conveniently in the fall of
2018, do you all remember the big Coronavirus outbreak of 2018? No, that’s
because there wasn’t one. But in an unprecedented move, the University of



North Carolina Chapel Hill was forced to sign their SARS vaccine patent from
UNC-Chapel Hill back to NIH. By the way that hasn’t been done. But they did
it in the fall of 2018. Does it feel like they were preparing for something?

Next slide. Do not read this slide. Because I used to hate professors who put
reading charts and eye exams on slides. Don’t read it with any luck, Clay
Clark can figure out how to make all of this presentation available to you.
And I hope he does because that’s what it’s for. But in 1984, we created the
vaccine nightmare, and we let Anthony Fauci have $191 billion. And you heard
the number, right, billion. We’ve been told about $3.7 million going to
China, and we’re supposed to be upset about that. How about $191 billion of
your taxpayer money that has gone to weaponize nature against humans? 191
billion, and let’s do the little walk-through, shall we? 1984 we invent the
vaccines for HIV, which led to death and permanent disability to over 50% of
the participants. But that was okay because they were gay. That was okay. It
gets worse. Okay. 2001 you remember the anthrax scare the domestic terrorism
scare? Did anybody know that the US military in the spring of 2001 ordered
300 million doses of Ciprofloxacin? 300 million doses. Now we have a pretty
compelling army in this country. But with all due respect, 300 million sounds
like every citizen in America, it doesn’t sound like every member of the US
military. And how is it that at least five months before anthrax was
released, we ordered 300 million doses of the treatment called Ciprofloxacin?
And from – oh that’s right – a German company called Bear.

That’s by the way when I started busting these stories because it turns out
that this wasn’t the only pathogen that was being developed by the Department
of Defense. And it was interesting because in the early 2000s, I started
seeing Coronavirus show up in a bunch of DARPA contracts and a bunch of DOD
contracts and I’m sitting there going, why would we be doing that? Why would
we be taking a thing which was for dogs and porcine – that’s pigs by the way,
that’s a scientific term for pigs. Think bacon and you got it. Pigs and
various other vertebrates? Why would we suddenly be trying to weaponize that
and make it hit human lung epithelial cells and human cardiac cells? Why
would we be doing that? And why would the Defense Department be doing that?
Is that where you expect to go to kind of get your kind of basic treatment
programs? NO!! And you don’t go there? Because it sounds like a weapon system
if it’s being funded by billions of dollars of Defense Department black
contracts, doesn’t it? Or is that Dave the conspiracy theorist?

Well, let’s jump into my favorite 2016 protocol, the AMP (Antibody Mediated
Prevention) protocol. The AMP protocol has a line that I absolutely love.
This was when we decided to let the University of North Carolina Chapel Hill
develop the HIV vaccine. And it turns out that read what they said about this
protocol, it will take place in sites, 24 sites in Brazil, Peru, and the
United States and will enroll 2700 men and transgender people who have sex
with men. What?! That’s by the way straight out of the protocol.

If you don’t believe what I say about the fact that Fauci has no concern for
human life, but is more than happy to kill people who most people think
shouldn’t live anyhow, guess what happens? We start introducing the camel’s
nose under the tent and we start saying it’s okay to kill people in the
advancement of science. Now listen, people listen carefully. I am not
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advocating for any lifestyle. But what I am saying is that when you’ve
decided that you’re playing God and that there is a person by any
designation, that doesn’t deserve to live, you left humanity! (Applause)
Period! If any of you see my wife, you know, I’m very heterosexual and very
happy. (Laughter) But that doesn’t justify making a determination that
somebody who doesn’t share my values is worth killing in the name of HIV Inc.
(Applause) Let’s be clear on that. And then 2016 2019. And by the way, look
at 2019, the hepatitis C vaccine, which guess what has to do with yet another
sexual context story that they tried to turn into, they were killing people
that are promiscuous, and usually gay and promiscuous, so we don’t care about
that. I’d love for some of the bleeding hearts left to actually realize that
they’re the ones celebrating the execution of the people who they allegedly
represent. I think that would be a very interesting proposition. Because
maybe somewhere along the line, we should actually go back to 1984. And look
at the ghost of Anthony Fauci in this slide, by the way, if you see this
slide that’s on the screen, what you’ll see is 1984 Anthony Fauci, no
kidding. That’s what he looked like in 1984. He still looked like that center
from the high school basketball team.

What?! I’m going to tell you if I had to bet on a basketball team, and I knew
that Anthony Fauci was the captain of that team in high school, I bet against
him. And guess what, I’d bet against him now, too, because the dirty little
secret is he actually made the statement, “it is quite possible. In fact,
it’s invariable that we will develop a vaccine for AIDS.” Now, you know,
sometimes there are things called Freudian slips, people say things and they
didn’t mean to say it. So I want to give him credit. He probably misspoke. He
probably meant to say it’s inevitable that we’ll do it. But he didn’t say
that. He said, it’s invariable that we do it. And it turns out that if you
look at the definition of the word invariable, you know what it means? “I’m
never going to stop doing a thing”. Ah oh! You think we’re talking about a
COVID vaccine right now. No. We’re still talking about Anthony Fauci’s
fantasy of an AIDS vaccine. Don’t make a mistake by being fooled.

Next slide. Here’s the problem. 1984. He had an epic fail. He tried to make
an AIDS vaccine, it didn’t work. In 2005 he tried to do H1N1, an epic fail,
people died, it didn’t work, people didn’t roll up their sleeves, epic fail.
And then a bummer of an opportunity came along. In 2018 we actually did have
an influenza pandemic. We had a lot of people that died. And guess what we
didn’t do. We didn’t shut down countries. We didn’t shut down borders. We
didn’t shut down schools or churches or anything else. We just let people
die. And it was seen inside of NIAID as a lost opportunity. Dead people was a
lost opportunity. So what he did was he figured out something and he gave the
University of North Carolina Chapel Hill a grant to create a pathogen. So
that we could actually get, and I’m quoting, “the public to accept the need
for a pan coronavirus vaccine. We need the media to create the hype to get to
the real issues. We need to use that hype to our advantage. Investors will
follow if they see profit at the end of the process.”



That’s a quote, National Academy of Sciences, Peter Daszak 2015, published in
February 2016, Proceedings of the National Academy of Sciences. This was not
a public health problem. This was a biowarfare act of domestic terrorism
meted out on the citizens of the United States and the people of the world.
And it was not a lab leak from China. It was not a lab leak from anywhere. It
was an intentional weaponization of the spike protein, and it is murder and
we will call it what it is. (Applause) It was murder then, and it’s
premeditated murder. And we have to be clear on the fact. In fact, never use
the word vaccine again. That’s like saying that a gun is a propellant of
copper. No, it isn’t. It’s a gun. Call it what it is. Next slide.

And here’s where it gets nasty. You guys know the guy on the right. What you
don’t know is the guy on the left. And here’s the story you don’t know about
the guy on the left. The guy on the left is Alex Azar. Now, what you don’t
know about the guy on the left is the guy in the portrait further to the left
is even a bigger problem, Henry Waxman. Henry Waxman the patron saint of
caring about health, who was the one that made sure every pharmaceutical
company got a shield of liability so they could never be held accountable.
That Henry Waxman had a very interesting guy appointed by Trump in 2017, Alex
Azar, Director of the Department of Health and Human Services. What Trump
didn’t know, what you didn’t know, what most of America didn’t know was Alex
Azar was an executive, not a physician, an executive at Eli Lilly. And at the
time of his appointment, he happened to be under investigation for price-
fixing diabetes drugs in Mexico. Hmm hmm. In fact, during his now found to be
collusion and racketeering and price fixing an antitrust violation, which
turned out to be, held to be, exactly what I just said. While he was actually
trying to deflect attention from the racketeering that he was doing by price-
fixing insulin in Mexico, he actually made President Trump sign an order.
That was the execution order for Americans. And President Trump was advised
by appointed individuals who never told him the facts. This ladies and
gentlemen was treason. This was treason. And anybody who wants to point the



finger at Donald Trump, the best you can do is say he was subjected to
corruption and maliciousness and treason and traders within his circle.
That’s true. But when he signed this, he did not know the cost. He did not
know. And the persons who did know was the lobby, the pharma lobby, the
single largest donor in US history to political campaigns. They were the
puppets that actually put that paper in front of Donald Trump. And Alex Azar
was the executive responsible for the death and destruction of America. And
you have not even heard his name. Because criminals like to put other people
upfront. Well, they hide in the shadows. Well, guess what, we’re not going to
let happen today. A lobbyist turned executive, turned architect of oh my
gosh, under the Bush administration, Alex Azar was the one who also came up
with the prep Act, which actually shielded companies from liability in the
event of a national emergency. Alex Azar is the perpetrator of the largest
genocide this country has ever seen. And you do not know his name. But that
just changed today. (Applause)

Oops, that was my out-loud voice. And it turns out, he’s the boss of Anthony
Fauci. He’s the boss of CDC. He’s the boss of NIAID. He’s the boss of NIH
(National Institutes of Health). He’s the boss of the FDA. And guess what?
He’s the first guy that the FBI should cuff, lock up, and put in prison for
the rest of his life! (Applause) That’s our target. And don’t think I’m
actually advocating justice for the sake of justice. I’m advocating justice,
because the minute we actually have the first felony conviction, the first
time the emergency use authorization vanishes, because it turns out the
emergency use authorization cannot stand if the basis of it was a felony. And
that’s written into the law. We have one focus. We have one silver bullet.
And I am waiting for one AG (Attorney General) in this country to stand up
and be accountable for the lives that are being lost because well, I’m
talking, two children died because they’re being murdered by a collusion
racket. Which is like having Al Capone drive through the streets of Chicago
and shoot into a school. You wouldn’t sit for that but you have sat for this.
Well, guess what? Not after this. From now on every hour that you do not
follow the instructions I have at the end of this speech, for every hour that
you don’t take action, another two children die. And I want you to go to bed
tonight asking yourself, did you pay attention? Or Are you cool with two kids
dying every hour? I want you to sleep on that. I want you to sleep with that.
Because on my watch, that ain’t gonna happen.

Now I may be David and I may have a couple of river stones, which I’m going
to share with you. And we got a Goliath that we got to work with. That’s
okay. But let’s do the next slide because I got a punch line. And I’m going
to get on schedule, in fact ahead of schedule. I’m going to end early to
respect the next speakers. So here we go. That slide. Here’s the deal, guys,
you’re going to share this slide, so I don’t have to talk about it right?
We’re going to figure out a way to share the slide. Awesome. So you don’t, I
don’t have to talk about it. Because I do have to talk about this.

There are two websites right now by any grace of God in the next five minutes
or 10 minutes or hour, there’s gonna be 100 websites like this, because what
I conveniently did for every attorney general for every US Attorney for every
law enforcement agent in this country, what I did was I went ahead and



drafted the indictment notice. (Applause) The United States of America v. And
let’s read it out because that’s all the time I have.

United States of America V

Alex Azar defendant
Anthony Fauci, defendant
Peter Daszak, defendant
Ralph Baric, defendant
FDA, defendant
CDC defendant
NIAID, defendant
Moderna defendant
Pfizer defendant

We are going to do the following, you’re going to go to that website,
DavidMartin.world or fullyliveacademy.com, there’s a button that says AG
document, you are going to print that document and you’re going to deliver it
to every attorney general in every state, you’re going to deliver it to every
US attorney, you are going to put them on notice that from this day forward,
and literally from this minute forward, every death is on their hands,
because they can do something about it. And they have chosen now four times
in four meetings, they have chosen to say, “Dave, this is a political, not a
legal issue.” And that’s a quote from AGs offices. Make it a legal issue. And
if they haven’t made it a legal issue, if you haven’t heard that an AG met
with me, make it a political issue next year. Because this is our country,
these are our children, and we will not let them die on our watch. (Applause)

Ladies and gentlemen, we the people can do something. You now are entrusted
with much. And to quote that beautiful narrative in the Gospels. When you
have been entrusted with much even more is required. Guess what? I just gave
you the river stones. There’s an eight-count indictment, all felonies, all
punishable by up to 99 years in prison, and up to $100 million, fine. And,
and I’m going to tell you today that anybody who works with me on this case
has to agree to the following. All of the proceeds that we get from the
collections of this lawsuit, and I mean, all of them are going to go to a
Vaccine Injury Fund that does not require anyone to prove that the vaccine
did anything. Because it turns out that every mother, every father that has a
vaccination injured child, whether it was caused by it or associated with it,
those people need our help. And every dollar that is ever collected is going
to go to make sure that we the people honor the fact that real humans have
suffered under the hands of a colluding set of conspirators who now it’s on
us to make sure go away forever.

Ladies and gentlemen, you can do it. And today, right after this speech,
Mikki Willis and I are going to go back to the booth up there. And we are
going to sign books together. So the Plandemic books if you want them, MiKki
and I’ll be back there. We’ll be happy to sign your books. And listen people,
we can do this together. You now have been entrusted with much, even more is
required. Thank you very much. God bless you.
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Messenger RNA Vaccines May Cause
Damage to the Cardiovascular System

Transcript of Dr. Bridle interview on On Point with Alex Pierson

Alex Pierson: Talking about a lot of science these days! It’s coming out as
fast and furious. And a lot of people asking a lot of good questions, you
know, the vaccines, are they safe for kids? Certainly, there’s a big push to
get kids as young as 12 the shot as soon as possible, but, but everyone’s
confident about it, even if you’re not an anti-vaxxer, there are a lot of
parents who are kind of nervous about putting something into their kids.

And then I read that there have been several dozen cases of heart problems in
teens and young adults, which Israel is now looking into. And what they’re
looking into which they’ll release the results of are why mostly males, not
all, but around 22 years of age and younger, are getting heart inflammation.
So one to four days after getting a shot, they get shortness of breath,
fatigue, and some very specific chest pain. It’s mild, so no one’s gotten
really sick or died. But you want to know what you don’t know if you’re going
to put something into your kids.

Let us bring in Dr. Byram Bridle. He’s an associate professor of viral
immunology at the University of Guelph (Ontario, Canada). Doctor, you’ve been
very, you know, very open on this whole issue. And you know, you’re not an
anti-vaxxer by any stretch, but what do you think about this inflammation in
the heart, and is it an actual threat?

Dr. Bridle: Yeah, thanks for having me on, Alex. Yeah, as you said, I’m very
much pro-vaccine, but always making sure that the science is done properly,
and that we follow the science carefully before going into public rollout of
vaccines. I hope you’ll run let me run with this a little bit, Alex. I’ll
forewarn you and your listeners that the story I’m about to tell is a bit of
a scary one. This is cutting-edge science.

There’s a couple of key pieces of scientific information that I have become
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privy to just within the past few days that has made the final link. So we
understand now, myself and some key international collaborators, we
understand exactly why these problems are happening. And many others
associate these vaccines. And the story is a bit of a scary one. So just to
brace you for this, but I’m going to walk you through this. The science that
I’m gonna be talking about. I don’t have the time here to describe exactly
the scientific data. But let me assure you that everything that I’m stating
here that I’m gonna state right now is completely backed up by peer-reviewed
scientific publications, and well-known and well-respected scientific
journals.

I have all of this information in hand, I’m in the process of mildly trying
to put it all into a document that I can hopefully circulate widely. So your
listeners are going to be the first to hear the public release of this
conclusion, and I can vouch for the science. So this is what it is.

The SARS-coronavirus 2 has a spike protein on its surface. That spike protein
is what it allows it to infect our bodies. That is why we have been using the
spike protein in our vaccines. The vaccines we’re using get our cells in our
bodies to manufacture that protein. If we can mount an immune response
against that protein, in theory, we can prevent this virus from infecting the
body. That’s the theory behind the vaccine. However, when studying the
disease, severe COVID-19, everything that you’ve just described heart
problems, lots of problems with the cardiovascular system, bleeding and
clotting is all associated with severe COVID-19.

And looking and doing that research, what has been discovered by the
scientific community is the spike protein on its own is almost entirely
responsible for the damage to the cardiovascular system if it gets into
circulation. Indeed, if you inject the purified spike protein into the blood
of research animals, they get all kinds of damage to the cardiovascular
system, and it can cross the blood-brain barrier and cause damage to the
brain.

Now at first glance, that doesn’t seem too concerning because we’re injecting
these vaccines into the shoulder muscle. The assumption all up until now has
been that these vaccines behave like all of our traditional vaccines that
they don’t go anywhere other than the injection site, so they stay in our
shoulder. Some of the protein will go to the local draining lymph node in
order to activate the immune system. However, this is where the cutting edge
science has come in this and this is where it gets scary.

Through a request for information from the Japanese regulatory agency, myself
and several international collaborators have been able to get access to
what’s called a bio-distribution study. It’s the first time ever that
scientists have been privy to seeing where these messenger RNA vaccines go
after vaccination. In other words, is it a safe assumption that it stays in
the shoulder muscle?

The short answer is absolutely not. It’s very disconcerting.

The spike protein gets into the blood, circulates through the blood in



individuals, over several days post-vaccination. It accumulates once it gets
to the blood and accumulates in a number of tissues such as the spleen, the
bone marrow, the liver, the adrenal glands. One particular concern for me is
it accumulates at quite high concentrations in the ovaries. And, and then
also a publication that was just accepted for a scientific paper just
accepted for publication that backs this up, looked at 13 young healthcare
workers that had received the Moderna vaccine which is the other messenger-
RNA-based vaccine we have in Canada. And they confirm this They found the
spike protein in circulation in the blood of 11 of those 13 health care
workers that had received the vaccine.

What this means is, so we have known for a long time that the spike protein
is a pathogenic protein, it is a toxin, it can cause damage in our body if it
gets into circulation. Now, we have clear cut evidence that the vaccines that
make our bodies, our muscles or the cells in our in our deltoid muscles,
manufacture this protein, that the vaccine itself, plus the protein gets into
blood circulation. When in circulation, the spike protein can bind to the
receptors that are on our platelets and the cells that line our blood
vessels.

When that happens, it can do one of two things. It can either cause platelets
to clump, and that can lead to clotting. That’s exactly why we’ve been seeing
clotting disorders associated with these vaccines, it can also lead to
bleeding. And of course, the heart involved. It’s part of a key part of the
cardiovascular system. That’s why we’re seeing heart problems.

The protein can also cross the blood-brain barrier and cause neurological
damage. That’s why also in the fatal cases of blood clots many times is seen
in the brain. And also of concern is there’s also evidence of a study — this
has not yet been accepted for publication yet, this one — they were trying to
show that the antibodies from the vaccine get transferred through breast
milk. And the idea was this may be a good thing because it would prefer some
passive protection to babies. However, what they found inadvertently was that
the vaccines, the messenger RNA vaccines, actually get transferred through
the breast milk. So the delivering the vaccine vector itself into infants
that are breastfeeding. Also what this note we know spike protein gets into
circulation, any proteins in the blood will get concentrated in breast milk.
Looking into the adverse event database in the United States, we have found
evidence of suckling infants experiencing bleeding disorders in the
gastrointestinal tract.

Alex Pierson: So okay, let me pause you there. There are only about 45
seconds left.

Dr. Bridle: Sure, I’ll wrap it up this message.

So this has implications for blood donation. Right now Canadian Blood
Services are saying that people who have been vaccinated can donate. We don’t
want the transfer of these pathogenic spike proteins to fragile patients who
were being transfused with that blood. This has implications for infants that
are suckling. And this has serious implications for people for whom SARS
Coronavirus 2 is not a high-risk pathogen, and that includes all of our



children.

In short, the conclusion is, we made a big mistake, we didn’t realize it
until now, we thought the spike protein was a great target antigen, we never
knew the spike protein itself was a toxin and was a pathogenic protein. So by
vaccinating people, we are inadvertently inoculating them with a toxin. And
some people this gets into circulation. And when that happens in some people,
they can cause damage, especially in the cardiovascular system. And I have
many other, I don’t have time, but many other legitimate questions about the
long term safety, therefore, of this vaccine, for example, with it
accumulating in the ovaries, one of my questions is, will we be rendering
young people infertile, some of them infertile? So I’ll stop there. I know
it’s heavy heading…

Alex Pierson: I’m up against the clock. I need like an hour when I talk to
you because you have so much information and of course your one opinion of
many, but you know, it’s interesting because you have a different look at it.
And certainly, the time will tell on this but we’ll have you on again because
I always get an interesting and different perspective from you. Doctor, thank
you.

Dr. Bridle: It was my pleasure. Take care.

Will the Covid-19 Moderna Vaccine
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Center. (Reference:
https://www.healthgrades.com/physician/dr-carrie-madej-y7thx )

This article is all about the dangers of a new experimental vaccine for
COVID-19 from a company called Moderna. Even if Youtube bans this video, the
text will remain! And if the video is banned, if you tell me about it, I’ll
post it directly on my own server.

So what do you think about going from Human 1.0 to Human 2.0? And what does
that mean? Well, going from humans as we now know ourselves to human 2.0 has
something to do with transhumanism. If you’re not familiar with that term,
it’s about taking humans as we know ourselves and melding with artificial
intelligence. It’s kind of like being in the matrix if you’ve ever seen that
movie. And that may seem kind of cool to you. We might have some superhuman
abilities, maybe be able to think of something and it happens, maybe have
some physical abilities that would be almost super human-like. That’s the
idea, that’s what you see in sci-fi movies.

And for myself, thinking about this topic I’m like, well I have some time I
think that’s many years in the future. However, this question, this idea is
now right at this moment. We need to make a decision. And I found out that we
need to make a decision about this because I investigated the proposed
COVID-19 vaccine. And this is my alarm call to the world.

I looked at the pros and cons and it frightens me. And I want you to know
about this. You need to be very well informed because this new vaccine is not
like your normal flu vaccine. This is something very different. This is
something brand new. This is something completely experimental on the human
race. And it’s not just about being a different vaccine there are
technologies that are being introduced with this vaccine that can change the
way we live, who we are, and what we are, and very quickly.

I think that you know some people that you might know these names Elon Musk
who is the founder of SpaceX and Tesla automotive, as well as Ray Kurzweil
who is one of the bigwigs of Google. These are self-proclaimed
transhumanists. They believe that we should go to Human 2.0 and they are very
big proponents of this. There’s a lot of other people that you might know
their names, they’re also involved with this so you should look that up.

I think the easiest way to explain this to you is to go with one of the front
runners for the vaccine and go into a little bit of the history and tell you
how they want to make the vaccine, and I think that will speak volumes. So
for instance Moderna is one of the front runners for the COVID-19 vaccine.
You should know that Moderna was founded by a person from Harvard, Derrek
Rossi, and this researcher actually was successful in taking some modified
RNA and being able to reprogram a stem cell in the body and change the
function of the stem cell. He actually made it genetically modified, okay? So
you can – he proved – that you can genetically modify something by using
modified RNA. So they founded the company Moderna on this concept. It’s kind
of a new kid on the block, okay, it’s not been around that long. In fact, it
hasn’t even made any vaccine for a human before. It’s made no medicine for a
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human before. This will be their first run.

You must know that Moderna was in the news recently because it really fast-
tracked, it’s like the other companies, it’s fast-tracking the vaccine. It’s
going from phase one to phase two very very quickly. In fact, it’s gone from
phase one to phase three and its experiments from March of this year until
currently. I mean that is unbelievable! It usually takes five or six years!
How are they able to do this with the safety and efficacy data that we need?

And I want you to know that in phase 2 we only use between, they’re only
using between 30 and 45 humans. In Moderna’s test study they only used 45
humans. And with the high dose vaccine group, they got 100 percent of those
people got systemic side effects, 100! That’s only in the short side effect
profile. In the low dose vaccine, 80 percent got systemic side effects. Now
we don’t even know the long-term side effects from that. We would need a lot
longer time, right? Maybe years. But we do know based on previous animal
studies of using this technology that you can expect possibly increased
cancer rates, increase mutant genes, mutagenesis, also increased autoimmune
reactions. For instance, in some of the ferret studies they saw that when the
ferret was introduced to the virus that they were trying to protect the
ferret from after the ferret got the vaccine they actually had an exaggerated
immune response, it actually hurt the ferret. They had more lung
inflammation, more lung fluid, even some problems with their liver. It
actually hurt them. They had a poorer response.

Okay, so this those are longer-term reactions and that could be seen with
this vaccine, but we don’t know the data yet. So it’s not without risk. And
how are they doing this? Well, they’re actually suggesting to use a platform,
let me just explain how they would administer the vaccine. So the vaccine
there’s an idea called micro-needle platform, okay, this was developed by
MIT, and they said it could be very easily produced, okay, and mass-produced.
This is why they’re proposing this technology, and many millions of vaccines
could be made quickly. They could also be administered by yourself. So the
idea is to get a band-aid, it looks like a band-aid that you buy in the
drugstore, it’s shipped to you through Amazon or UPS or some other shipping
service. You take it out of the package, you put it on your hand like this,
and then you take the sticker off, and voila you’ve been vaccinated.

So how is that possible? Well in this band-aid, it has little tiny spicules
little tiny needles. And this was designed after a snake viper fang bite,
okay, or snake viper bangs, little snake bites. Anyway, in these tiny little
spicules, they claim you won’t really feel it that much, there’s their little
Hydrogel, it’s a material called Hydrogel. Inside the Hydrogel would be a
Luciferase enzyme as well as the vaccine itself.

So what is all that? So first of all, you’re getting the vaccine. It’s
modified RNA or modified DNA. Let’s take Moderna, modified RNA. So in that
modified RNA, the idea is that the micro-needles would puncture into your
cell membrane, and this synthetic piece of an RNA, it’s a code for the part
of the virus, where they could use a synthetic DNA to code for the part of
the virus would go into your nucleus. Your body would start transcribing it,
would start reading it, and making more of that part of the virus. Well, why



would we want to make more of the virus or part of the virus? The idea is
your body would get used to seeing it, would know how to make antibodies, and
would have an improved T-cell response. And the idea is then when you saw it
in the future your body would already know how to fight it and it would be a
better response, that’s the idea.

The problem with that is they’re using a process called transfection. And
transfection is a way that we make genetically modified organisms. I think
you know about those fruits and vegetables. They’re not as healthy as the
normal wild type fruit and vegetables. So possibly you could extrapolate that
to a human. If we become genetically modified, we would not be as healthy. We
don’t have long-term studies on this anyway, this is unbelievable. And you
know, the vaccine manufacturers have made the statement this will not alter
our DNA, our genome. I say that is not true, because if we use this process
to make a genetically modified organism, why would it not do the same thing
to a human? I don’t know why they’re saying that.

Now if you look at the definition of transfection, it’ll tell you that it can
be a temporary change in the cell, and I think that’s what the vaccine
manufacturers are banking on, it’s temporary. Or, it’s a possibility for it
to become stable, to be taken up into the genome, and so stable that it will
start replicating when the genome replicates meaning, it is now a permanent
part of your genome. That’s a chance that we’re taking. So it could be
temporary, or it could be permanent. And we would never know that for years
down the road, honestly.

So, here we go, we’ve got something that can alter our genome. It’s a
possibility. And another thing on that, if they’re altering the genome, what
would be the effects? I told you previously some of the side effects, but
also we need to know that this is a synthetic piece of DNA or RNA, and if it
becomes taken up into the genome of a human, it’s synthetic, it’s not from
nature. And if you look at the Supreme Court justice ruling on synthetic DNA
or genes, it can be patented. And patents have owners.

So what does that mean for us? What if this gets into our genome? Does that
mean Moderna or the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation, or the Department of
Defence, all of these people who are involved in the patents, are they
somehow going to own part of our genome? It’s a possibility. You need to know
that.

So that’s one part of this delivery system, just one. Now let me go to the
next. The next part of the delivery system is a Luciferase enzyme. They named
it, they patented it Luciferase. I don’t like that name Luciferase, because
it has bioluminescent qualities which means it can produce a light or has a
light source. And all of this would be under your skin and you cannot see it.
Now the Luciferase is an idea because they want to make sure that you’re
vaccinated. They don’t trust medical records, they don’t trust you saying
that you got vaccinated, they want to make sure, they want to make sure it
was successful, a successful transfection, a successful gene modification. So
when you get the Luciferase enzyme if you have an iPhone or special app on
the iPhone, you can scan over that area and it will give a digital code, a
digital imprint, a digital pattern, something that will identify that you



were vaccinated. It holds your vaccination record. It also gives you an ID, a
number, a bar code, a branding, whatever you want to call it, a tattoo, it’s
all the same thing. You now become like a product.

So we have that. Now the third thing I mentioned was Hydrogel. So Hydrogel is
actually an invention from DARPA, the Department of Advanced Research
Projects Agency. This is kind of a sci-fi kind of a group from the Department
of Defense, Pentagon, of the US government. They make these fantastic
inventions. So one of them is Hydrogel.

Hydrogel, you can look on Youtube, look at PROFUSA, it is one of the
companies, DARPA, as well as Hydrogel, and you’ll find some little two-minute
clips that they describe. So Hydrogel’s nanotechnology: microscopic little
robots, and these little robots, actually I know it sounds crazy, it’s still
crazy to me, but it’s possible, they can disassemble, reassemble, assemble,
into and make different things. So with this Hydrogel, it’s really nano
technology, so that’s something you know robotic or something that’s
artificial intelligence, it has the ability to connect with artificial
intelligence.

So this means that a human can now connect to directly and gather information
from our bodies, and gather it and connect with your Smartphone, with the
cloud, with some other smart device. And once this is done, this is 24 hours
a day, seven days a week, 365 days a year. Think about that. think about how
immediately that could change our privacy, immediately can change our
autonomy, immediately change our freedoms. That can gather data like your
blood sugar, your oxygen, your blood pressure, those sound great, but it also
can gather many other things. It can gather they say your emotions, or your
menstrual cycle, your activity, if you’ve fallen, your nutrients in your
body, if you took medicines. It’s a potential to see if you took illicit
drugs, it’s got a potential to see almost anything that goes on in your body.
And all of this information is going where? That has not been addressed.
Who’s protecting this information? What are they using it for? This is really
serious stuff, guys! This is all being proposed to being unveiled in the next
vaccine.

The other thing to know is with this nanotechnology, Hydrogel, artificial
intelligence, you know, hook up just like your cell phone. You can send a
text message you can send an email but also you can receive them back. So
that means we could receive information. What information would be coming
back into us? Would it affect our mood? Our behavior? Would it affect how we
think or our memories? If you haven’t watched the movie Matrix, I think you
should. I think there’s some truth in that movie. I see so many wrong things
with this vaccine. And I see that we are not talking about it in the major
media. And I see that I feel that these companies are outright lying to us
when they say they cannot affect our DNA, because by all definitions that
they are using, this can affect our DNA.

So guys I wanted to make this video short because I wanted to get the point
across. I wanted you to really do your own research. So know that there are
many risks that we’re seeing here and there is some we really need to know if
we really want to go from human 1.0 to human 2.0.



And let me also tell you that there are some major names behind these
vaccines. You’re always going to see like the Department of Defense from the
US government, sometimes DARPA like I told you. Why is the military involved
with our vaccines? You see the Bill and Melinda Gates foundation everywhere
with this. If you look you’ll find that name almost always.

And let’s go back to the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation. I want you to
look up, what, let’s look at the track record, let’s look at what that man
stands for. His family comes from a family of eugenics. What does eugenics
mean? Population control, meaning there are too many people on the planet.
It’s important to know. He’s been on video stating that he thinks with a very
good new vaccine we could get the earth’s population to be decreased by 10 to
15 percent. Well, who’s going to stay and who’s going to go? And who is he to
decide? He doesn’t have a medical background, no epidemiology background, no
science background. He’s not a doctor. A software tech that’s what he is.

I’d also like you to realize I always look at who has a vested interest. What
are their motivations? What is his motivation? Right? We already know his
family background. Well, what’s great concerning to me is that DARPA, this
military agency, as well as the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation, is very
interested in something called gene drive research or technology, or gene
extinction technology. And it’s exactly what it sounds like. By using genetic
mutations, by use of transfection, for instance, you can exterminate an
entire species from the planet. They are proposing to use this for
mosquitoes, for instance, in Africa. But guys, our world is a delicate
ecosystem. Who is saying one species goes? You destroy one species, you could
affect an entire ecosystem. So when you exterminate an entire species you
will affect an entire ecosystem. It’s a very delicate balance. And who is to
say who’s going to stay and who’s going to go? Who’s got that knowledge? Why
aren’t we talking about this? And guys, if we can do it to an insect, we can
do it to an animal, we can do it to a human. I bring this up because if these
agencies that are behind the vaccine also stand for that, do you trust them
with your health? Do you trust them with your family? Do you trust them with
our children?

The other thing is we’re rushing this to production. What is the motivation
behind that? We need to really think about this.

I’ve also stated in the past that we need to know that there are at least in
the United States there are mandates passed that make the vaccine
manufacturers have no liability, zero liability for any harm done to any
human. If people are killed, if they’re hurt, if they’re paralyzed, if
they’re maimed for life, it doesn’t matter. You have no recourse. And they
still make all their profit. So there’s no incentive for them to make it safe
anyway.

I also want you to know that one of the mandates the emergency preparedness
act that’s that says they can force a vaccine on us. They cannot force a
vaccine if there is a viable treatment for the COVID-19. And I want you to
know that doctors around the world are being censored about treatment options
for COVID-19 or prevention for COVID-19. Because if there’s a true treatment
or prevention then they can’t force this vaccine on us. I want to bring that



up because what in the world is the motivation of doing this? Is it really in
the health of all of us? As a doctor, I can’t see how this is in the true
health of the entire world. I think there’s another motive, another agenda
going on. The more I look at this the more that comes up.

So I’ll leave you with this. I want to make this short and sweet, sweet so
that you can digest this and think about it. Do you really want to go to
Human 2.0? I don’t think it’s the fantasy you see in the movies. We need to
come together, and we need to unify our voices because people in positions of
power taking care of our health are not in our best interests. But together
we have power. Together united our voice is strong. So I encourage you to do
critical thinking. Do your own research. Join groups in your State. Go to
your state legislature and you tell them no, no to these experiments on
humans, no to an invasion of privacy, no to censorship. We are sovereign
human souls and we need to take our rights back.

Thank you for listening. And you know, I always say my videos with the
greatest of love and the greatest of peace. Thank you.


